Proto Ops Needs More Cars
Why more cars? 
This is a request to the SMRHS membership to provide more rolling stock for our increasingly popular prototypical operating sessions.  Currently, our permanent fleet consists of less than 200 freight cars and no passenger cars.  Our first and third Friday evening “Proto Ops” would benefit from a larger “CORE” fleet.  Increasing the CORE fleet to 350 cars is one of the activities the Ops Committee is pursuing to enhance our Proto Ops program. 
What are CORE cars? 
The permanent fleet, aka CORE cars, consists of rolling stock owned by the SMRHS and member owned cars that are on long term loan- usually several months.  Collectively, these cars are used during the Proto Ops sessions while the HO standard guage layout is in service.  If the layout is taken out of service for construction, open houses, or other special events, the Society owned rolling stock will be removed, boxed, and stored.  At the same time, members should retrieve their loaned equipment. 
What makes for a good CORE car? 
All cars must comply with the HO Standard Guage Standards to run on the layout.  In addition, a CORE car must have a “Car Card” for use during Proto Ops.  Since the cars will be handled during staging, switching, and yard classification, durable models without fragile details are preferred.  Athearn blue box, Accurail, MDC, and Intermountain are good candidates. 
How about car type and road? 
Since we are modeling the WP and SP in 1955 give or take 10 years, the CORE fleet should reflect this.  The majority of the cars would be 40 and 50 ft steel boxcars, a good percentage of refrigerators, some tanks, gondolas, flats, and short hoppers. Home road card should dominate meaning there should be many SP and WP cars.  Also, the roads with close ties to the SP and WP such as the UP, DRGW, SSW, GN, and ATSF should be well represented.  Car numbers should be unique.  That said, we’ll take just about anything. 
Did you say passenger cars? 
Yes.  We could use at least one consist of passenger equipment.  Preferably, we could get a string of heavyweights and another string of lightweights.  Ultimately, these could be lettered for the Sierra Central RR. 
When do you want these? 
Immediately after the Spring Open House, we will be accepting cars for the CORE fleet.  There is a worksheet attached that explains the process and information needed to prepare the Car Cards.  Upon submittal, the Ops Committee will provide the Car Cards and Waybills.  The worksheet also gives a breakdown of the types of freight cars needed for a 350 car fleet. 
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